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Information Letter n°11-09   
17 December 2009 

  
Dear President, 

 
Executive Committee Decisions Further to the meeting of the FIE Executive Committee held on 20 

November 2009 in Palermo (ITA), please find attached the following 
documents:  
 
- Lists of the athletes who were elected (during the World 
Championships in Antalya) and nominated (by the Executive 
Committee in accordance with the Statutes) to the Athletes 
Commission of the FIE.  
 
- Article 9.4 of the Administrative Rules, which has been revised due 
to the decisions of the Executive Committee  
 
- Programme as well as officials and referees for the 2010 J/C World 
Championships in Baku 

 
- The last General Assembly of the FIE will take place in Baku on 1 
April 2010.  
 
 

 
2009 Congress in Palermo (ITA)  Further to the meeting of the Congress, which was held in Palermo 

(ITA) on 21 and 22 November 2009, please find attached the 
summary of the decisions of the Congress.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Alisher Usmanov 

President 
 

 

 

 

 


